Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care

Office of the Minister

10th Floor, Hepburn Block 80 Grosvenor Street Toronto ON M7A 2C4 Tel 416-327-4300 Fax 416-326-1571 www.health.gov.on.ca Ministère de la Santé et des Soins de longue durée

Bureau du ministre

10^e étage, édifice Hepburn 80, rue Grosvenor Toronto ON M7A 2C4 Tél 416-327-4300 Téléc 416-326-1571 www.health.gov.on.ca



HLTC3967FL-2011-13

March 28, 2011

Mr. Les Gamble Chair Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board 210 Mead Boulevard Espanola ON P5E 1R9

Dear Mr. Gamble:

I am pleased to advise that Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board has been approved to receive an annualized base adjustment of up to \$330,147 with respect to the land ambulance grant for the 50:50 partnership and the provision of land ambulance services to First Nations communities for the 2011 calendar year.

In a subsequent letter, Patricia Li, Assistant Deputy Minister, Direct Services Division, Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care, will provide the accountability and administrative details regarding this funding.

On behalf of the Ministry, I would like to take this opportunity to convey our sincere appreciation for the considerable contributions all members of your organization make in the provision of health services.

Sincerely,

Deb Matthews Minister

eb Matthews

c: Michael A. Brown, MPP, Algoma-Manitoulin France Gélinas, MPP, Nickel Belt David Ramsay, MPP, Timiskaming-Cochrane Norm Miller, MPP, Parry Sound-Muskoka Mr. Fern Dominelli, Chief Administrative Officer (A)